
 
 Solid and Hazardous Waste Program 

P.O. Box 414 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414 

Tel. # 609-984-3438 
Fax. # 609-777-0769 

  
 

 
 

Monica Gismondi, Recycling Coordinator 
Gloucester County Improvement Authority  
503 Monroeville Road 
Swedesboro, New Jersey 08805 
 
Dear Ms. Gismondi:  
 
The Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous Waste Program is in receipt of 
the March 21, 2006 request for an administrative action. This administrative action proposes to 
redesignate Gloucester County’s Resource Recovery Investment Tax (RRIT) Fund monies. 
 
Specifically, the Gloucester County Improvement Authority proposes to designate RRIT Fund 
monies for the following: overhead expenses; household special waste program expenses; recycling 
program expenses; and, recycling vehicle maintenance expenses. 
  
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 1., the redesignation of RRIT grant moneys may be accomplished 
via an administrative action. Therefore, this request is hereby approved as an administrative action 
pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). 
 
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa Ali of my staff at (609) 984-
9773 or email at Najwa.Ali@dep.state.nj.us. 
  
 
    
   Sincerely,  
 
 
 
   Guy Watson, Chief 
   Bureau of Recycling and Planning 
 
 
 
 


